Date:  
June 7, 2019

TO:  
Joe Walton, Project Manager, joseph.walton@co.dakota.mn.us

RE:  
Comment for Lebanon Hills draft Natural Resources Management Plan  

 
I am pleased to support the NRMP which emphasizes the vital importance of restoration and ongoing management of natural resources throughout Lebanon Hills, which is consistent with public priorities for this park.  
The plan falls short, however, of including language that would allow natural resource management to take precedent over capital development projects, which compromises the parks natural resource base and threatens successful implementation of the NRMP.  Language, therefore, must be included in the plan which prescribes that management of Lebanon Hills and the Forever Wild Parks System will put natural resources at the forefront of decision making.  
 
Further, to minimize potential conflicts and to allow the park to realize its potential, I urge the county to: 

· Take care of what we have, but suspend new development or expansion of built amenities until Dakota County's natural resource staff and outside ecology professionals deem the park to be in a healthy ecological state—only then can the impacts of capital development projects truly be known.    
· Fully fund the NRMP by pursuing grants, and also using existing sources of conservation funds, including the Parks and Trails Legacy Fund and the Dakota County Environmental Legacy Fund (ELF).   
The NRMP sets into motion a vital shift from what we've historically seen, and I urge Dakota County to complete the plan and allow Lebanon Hills Regional Park to achieve its potential as an exceptional oasis of quality natural resources.  
Sincerely,
 
Name / Address
